OFFICE OF CONSTABLE
BOBRBY GUTIERREZ

WILLIAMSON COUNTY PRECINCT 3

301 S. E. Inner Loop, Suite 102
Georgetown, Texas 78626
Office (512) 943-1434  FAX (512) 943-1440

August 18, 2011
Williamson County Commissioner's Court

The Precinct 3 Constable’s Office has had two (2) vacant deputy constable positions for
several weeks. Like many central Texas law enforcement agencies, we had difficulty
finding applicants that met our qualifications and expectations. Based on our
competency testing, interviews and background investigations, | am pleased to report
that we have made a conditional employment offer to one (1) applicant finalist that is
well qualified and meets our expectations to serve Williamson County well. We are
conducting a background investigation on another candidate finalist that we hope to
present appointment confirmation to you in the near future.

Pursuant to LGC 86.011, | respectfully request Commissioner's Court confirmation on
the appointment of Mark Edward Horacek.

Mark Horacek comes to us with ten (10) years of experience as a police officer within
Williamson County. Currently and for or the past six (6) years, he has served honorably
as a Taylor police officer. Prior to Taylor, he served four (4) years as a Thorndale police
officer. His experience and success in community policing, street level crimes and
extensive criminal investigations has provided him a strong foundation to adapting to
the Constable’s Office enforcement requirements. Mark is held in high regard by his
departments and colleagues. He possesses the knowledge, work ethic and integrity
needed to be an effective deputy constable.

Your confirmation of Mark Horacek as an appointed Precinct 3 Deputy Constables will
help the Precinct 3 Constable Office reach the approved resource level to effectively
serve our community.

Please contact me should you need additional information.

Respectiully,

—

Bobby Gutierfez, Constable Precinct

Williamson County, Texas



